
February 27, 2023 

Notice of Nomination and Election 

There is a vacancy in the office of Bronx/Queens Delegate and according to the Bylaw’s Article XIV 
Section 5 paragraph C, we are required to conduct an election for a term starting at the end of trusteeship 
through December 31, 2023.  

Position to be filled: 

(1) Bronx/ Queens Delegate

Nominations/Petitions 

All nominees must meet the eligibility requirements of the CWA Constitution and Local 1182 
Bylaws. 

Nominations shall be by petition which can be obtained by request to the election committee at the 
union office or the election committee’s email address cwa1182election2022@gmail.com.  

Nomination petitions will be available on Monday March 20th at 9:00AM through email or can be picked 
up at the union office. 

The original petitions will be completed and returned to the Union Office no later than 
Monday April 10th by 5pm. Only original petitions will be accepted, no photocopies will be 
accepted. 

Required Number of Signatures on Petition 

Candidates for the Bronx/ Queens Delegate shall be nominated by a minimum of fifty (50) nominating 
signatures of members in good standing, who also work in the Bronx or Queens. At the time of 
nomination, candidates must be assigned within the borough of the Bronx and Queens. 
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Election Ballots 

The election will be conducted by a secret ballot through the American Arbitration Association. Ballots 
will be sent to every member in good standing on Thursday April 13, 2023 and must be returned to the 
AAA Post Office by 9:00AM Wednesday May 3rd, 2023. 

Only members in good standing prior to March 6, 2023 are eligible to vote. If a member does not 
receive a ballot in the mail he or she should contact the American Arbitration Association’s duplicate 
Hotline at (800)529-5218 Monday thru Friday 9am-5pm. This number is only to be used for duplicate 
requests. Members may also make requests by emailing Sacha Vlerio of the AAA @vlerios@adr.org. 
Voters are asked not to call/email or fax a duplicate ballot prior to April 19, 2023 to allow sufficient 
time for delivery of all ballots. 

In Unity There is Strength 

Local 1182 Election Committee 


